
January 9, 1992 

 

The Mount Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on January 9, 1992 at 7:30 p.m. 

in the Township Municipal Building on Hoffman Home Road.  All members were present.   

 

The Minutes of last month’s meeting and the reorganizational meeting were approved with one change to be 

made to the December 19 minutes.  “White Run Road” should read “White Road”.  Motion made by 

Snyder, 2
nd

 by Don Moul, carried.   

 

The Treasurer’s Report and Bills to be Paid Report, consisting of $9,514.36, checks numbered 6342 

through 6370 to be paid out of the General Account; and $3,392.78, checks numbered 1067 through 1072 

to be paid out of the Payroll Account were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Moul, carried.   

 

Subdivisions:   

Fischer Subdivisions:  The revised plan was brought to the Supervisors attention and meets all requirements 

asked.  As soon as proof is received that the system on Lot #1 has been disconnected and the tenants 

moved, the Supervisors will approve and sign the final plan.   

 

New Business:   

Skip Hockley from Hockley and O’Donnell Insurance was present concerning our policy updates.  The 

renewal date of the current policy is March 27, 1992.  Mr. Hockley asked for a copy of the 1992 Budget.  

The secretary will see that he receives this.  The Supervisors will go over the machinery schedule and get 

back to him also.  The question was raised concerning the underground tank coverage.  There shouldn’t be 

any problems with ours.  

 

Old Business:   

Emergency Management Plan:  Mount Joy Township has finished the plan and will be making some minor 

changes before final approval.  The Supervisors will review the plan before the next meeting.    

 

Correspondence:   

-Emergency Management Agency - update on the 911 agreements.   

-Unemployment Compensation policy premium notice that there will be a possible increase.   

-Kingsdale Fire Company with an invitation to the new tanker dedication ceremony on January 19, 1992 at 

1:00 p.m. at the fire hall.   

-PA Floodplain management plan - if there are any changes, the secretary will be notified and send in those 

changes.   

-PSATS Convention will take place in April.  Reservations must be received by January 31, 1992 and the 

cost is $70.00 pp. for the convention.  The three Supervisors and Secretary plan to attend.   

 

Road Report:   

They have been cutting brush along King Road and are still putting up signs throughout the township.  

There has been work done on Krug Road, taking off the burms, they will be replaced.   

 

Miscellaneous:   

-The meeting for the Adams County Development Agency - the meeting is scheduled for January 10, 1992 

at the Gettysburg College.  One of the Supervisors will try to attend.   

-The Supervisors have received complaints concerning a junk condition on the property across from the 

High’s store.  This will be looked into.   

 

Floor:   

Bob Gitt:  Question concerning off premise signs on PA roads, regarding the letter the Township received 

concerning permits for such signs.    

Questions concerning perc permits on his property.  Why do we get Gettysburg Engineering to do 

our engineering work?  Who is certified at Gettysburg Engineer as an Engineer?  What qualifications do we 

ask for in a Sewage Enforcement Officer?  Why can’t we have more than one SEO?  Statement was made 



that other townships have more than one.  Can the alternate SEO sign plans?  Who signs the engineering 

work?   

 

Mr. Kreskey:  Asked about percs that are checked by the Soil Scientist from DER.  If he checks the perc, 

who gives final say?  Can the DER man override Dean?   

 

The Supervisors will look into all of these questions and have answers to them at the next meeting.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.  

Submitted by Ellen T. Dayhoff, secretary.    


